Gleaner - 1989-04-26

Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements,

BORN

STONEHOUSE - Thom and Cindy wish to announce the arrival of Abby Patricia, on March 29th, 1989, weighing 8 lbs. 11 oz. Sister for Bridget. Proud grandparents are Pat Stonehouse and Pete and Helen Barrington.

FALLER - Fred and Gisela (née Schimmelpfeng) are proud to announce the birth of their daughter Kristen Elisabeth born Dec. 15, 1988 weighing in at 8 lbs. 2 oz. Little sister for Robbie. Another grandchild to spoil for Mr. and mrs. R.L. Schimmelpfeng of Hemmingford and Mr. and Mrs. H. Faller of Montreal.

BLAKE - Anna (née Makowiecki) and Gary of Bramalea, Ont. welcome with love their beautiful daughter Jennifer Leigh, born March 29, 1989 at Etoricoke General Hospital. Sister for Christine, Michael and Robbic. Proud Huntingdon grandparents are Jack and Vera Blake.

DIED

HEALEY, Gordon - Born on November 20th, 1955, died March 24th, 1989 in Vancouver, B.C. son of Alva Whealer and the late Gerard Healy. Survived by his brothers Steve, Lorne and sisters Ellen and Christine. Funeral service will be held at St-Romaine's Church, Hemmingford, Quebec, May 6 at 2 p.m.

MILLER, Bill - At the St-John's Hospital on Tuesday, April 18, 1989, William Robert Miller, age 81 years, formerly of Havelock, Quebec. Survived by brothers Georges and Howard and families, Funeral service at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home Center, on Thursday, April 20th at 2 p.m. Interment Havelock Cemetery. CARD OF THANKS

We would like to thank everyone for coming to help us celebrate our 25th Wedding Anniversary, Also for the lovely gifts and cards, A very special thanks you to our wonderful friends who made the delicious lunch for the party. It is a time in our lives that we will never forget.

Diane and Stanley Farquhar

Many thanks to all those who paid their respect for flower tributes and for those who contributed food during the interment of our mother, Mrs. Hazel Platt. Thanks also to Rev. Neil Wallace and heartfelt thanks to Margie and Clarence Moore for putting their home at our disposal and to Margie for contributing to the funeral service. Words cannot express our gratitude.

The family of Hazel Platt

We would like to thank all our friends and family, also Father Beaulieu for their sympathy wishes on the death of Mrs. Henry Roy (née Winnie Douglas). A loving wife, mother and sister.

Henry Roy, daughter Rena Barnett, brother Bill

We wish to sincerely thank our family, all relatives and friends for the wonderful memories they gave us on the occasion of our 25th Wedding Anniversary. None will ever be forgoiten. Words cannot express our heartfelt thanks for everything. For the many cards, wishes, gifts and visits "Thank-you". Also many thanks to everyone who helped with the preparation of our party,

Sincerely Lynden & Millie Helm

ENGAGED

Gordon and Thelma Lang of Howick, Que, are pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter Janice Margaret, to Daniel Joseph Moreau, son of Hervé and Mary Moreau of Ottawa. The wedding will take place on July 22nd, 1989.

IN MEMORIAM

ELLERTON, Lillian - In loving memory of a dear wife and sister who passed away April 26th, 1986.

God saw you getting tired when a cure was not in sight

So he closed his arms around you and whispered come to me.

You suffered much in silence your spirit did not bend.

You faced your pain with courage until the very end. You tried so hard to stay with us.

Your fight was all in vain, God took you to his loving home and freed you from all pain.

Sadly missed and lovingly remembered your loving husband Bruce and sister Evelyn.

HAWKINS, Stephen - In loving memory of Stephen Hawkins who passed away April 26, 1988. "Stephen,

A year has passed since you went to rest after a gallant struggle with a lengthly illness. You left us with a spirit that lives in our hearts everyday, and will remain with us forever."

Mom & Dad; Carol, Allister, Michael & Branden; Michael, Lorraine, Justin, and a new nephew Ryan Stephen.

MacDONELL, Jason Alexander - In loving memory of a dear little son and brother who passed away six years ago April 26, 1983.

Softly within the shadow He heard a gentle call He took the arm God offered

And quietly left us all Our thoughts are always with you Jason

You place no one can fill in life we loved you dearly in death we love you still. Love Mommy, Daddy, Lisa, Steven.

WEBB, George, in loving memory of a dear grandson, died suddenly April 29th, 1984 aged 31 years. Eldest son of Richard and Marjory Farquhar Webb, Malone, N.Y. Five years has come and gone but we will remember you no matter how long. Grandma Farquhar and family

Valleyfield

by Elsie Melanson 373-7207

Note of Sympathy

The Valleyfield community has again been saddened by the death of one of its oldest residents.

Mrs Florence Stewart (nee Peddie), in her 96th year, passed away peacefully in her sleep, on Friday, April 14, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown.

Florence and her beloved late husband, John W. Stewart, were both born in Howick.

Following their marriage in 1928, they spent a few years farming in Howick and Beauharnois, and for a couple of years, across the border in the U.S.

In 1928 they moved to Valleyfield with their family, where they took up permanent residence, and over the years became well known citiens of the community.

Just recently, Florence left Valleyfield and became a resident of the Primeau, Senior Citizens HOme in Ormstown.

She was the cherished mother of - Herbert, Watson, Dorothy (Bell). Douglas, Burton, Elaine (Wood) and the late Margaret. Also the beloved grandmother of 13 grandchildren, and 5 great-grandchildren.

The funeral was held at 2 p.m. Tuesday, April 18, at Larin's Funeral Salon in Bellerive.

She was laid to rest in Howick, beside the remains of her late husband, JOhn and daughter, Margaret.

Many old friends came to say their last farewells, and attended the funeral along side family members.

The Valleyfield Community extends deepest sympathy to all the family members, who sadly, were twice bereaved within a two-week period.

Note of Thanks

Mrs. Dorothy Bell wishes to express her sincere thanks to the many friends and relatives of the family, for the many cards, floral tributes and kind expressions of sympathy following the death of her beloved husband, James Bell.

Also grateful thanks to all the members of the U.C.W. for their kind help after the funeral.

25th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

in honor of

GEORGE AND MARIE-LOUISE McPHERSON

SATURDAY, APRIL 29, 8 p.m.
AT THE LEGION HALL,
Music by "Country Cats"

usic by "Country Cats" Refreshments Everyone Welcome

25th Wedding Anniversary

RECEPTION in honor of

Marvin & Frances OVANS

SATURDAY, MAY 6, 1989
Huntingdon Legion Hall
Fairview Road
Music & Refreshments
8:00 p.m. "WELCOME"